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CCPTP  Opening Business Meeting

Friday, February 10, 2006, 9:00-11:00am
Welcome and introductions

Nadya thanked Cynthia for the $2,000.00 allocated to CCPTP by the Education Directorate to support the current conference

Approval of minutes

Roll call

Cynthia Belar of APA Training Directorate: 

Apologized for omission of Counseling Psychology (as well as School Psychology) in listings of scientist practitioner training programs in recent Grad Student article. 

Update on NRC ratings: Despite efforts of APA over the year to have programs from Colleges of Education included in these ratings, the NRC just doesn’t rate applied programs.

Update on activities of Education Directorate:

Distributed video created by grant from Graduate Psych Educ (GPE) program: “The Importance of Advocacy: GPE Program” Grassroots efforts and making use of personal connections. GPE survived in the context of massive cuts to other programs. Announced GPE grant winners: Laura Palmer and Rod Goodyear

Distributed brochure for Education Advocacy Trust.  Under the auspices of APAPO. Trust is a “C-6” organization. explained the necessity of separating advocacy efforts from the APA proper.  Examples of benefits-Jesse Jackson dinner.

Introduced new hire within Training Directorate: Cathi Grus
Treasurer’s Report:  Distributed copies of budget.  Reflected in the budget are CCPTP’s commitment to increase support for liason work and New Lifetime Achievement award.

Survey Report and Website Update:  High return rate this year: 59/74 members. Results posted and linked to CCPTP website. Consistency across years for most results. Exception is an increase in average applications from 60-80; apparently due to UCSB combined program which received over 300 applications

Working to make it easier to access survey results; also talking about revamping our website.  We are forming a small task force to work on researching possibilities and costs for this.  Solicited volunteers.  Also solicited ideas on questions that would be helpful to add to the survey.

Liason reports

ABPP-Change in language from ‘diplomate’ to ‘board-certified’ reflects a change in philosophy and the expectation that this will become a regular part of career ladder. In response to fact that attaining board certification has been more difficult for academics because of the practice focus, supervision will now be an area in which competence can be demonstrated. 

AACTA- Annual conference this year was held in Big Sky, Montana. AACTA clearinghouse will be in place. Working on Multicultural handbook for counseling centers. 

APPIC- Distributed liason report.  Stats for match are not favorable: 611 more applicants than positions as of Dec 31. Getting close to using an online application. Regarding the proposal to eliminate postdoc year as a requirement for licensure, APPIC has serious concerns and has written a letter to this effect.  Essence of concern is that there is other work (e.g., moving forward with competencies) that needs to be done.  

ASPPB-no representative. Nadya summarized the resolution which the Board of Directors will vote on in several weeks to drop the requirement of postdoc training for licensure.

Cathi Grus of Education Directorate was asked to provide context for the Board of Director’s recommendation. Noted that there was still strong support for the predoc internship. Noted that training programs’ focus on competencies is an important piece of making this direction viable.  

A concern expressed in the discussion was inflationary pressure on predoc practica and the corollary constriction of scientific training.  

Marie clarified that PER/CCOPP had softened its position from opposing the proposal to considering it with the caveat that competencies be developed and that careful consideration be given to predoc requirements. Nadya noted that the Education Summit will bring together parties in this dialogue to try to develop positions or guidelines on sequence and nature of practicum training experiences.  Another point is that the inability of postdocs to get funded under the current system hinders the development of organized postdoc training program. If graduates were eligible for licensing and consequent reimbursement this could create a funding stream that could support creating structured and carefully regulated postdoc positions. Nadya suggested we use Saturday business meeting to talk about this issue as a whole group.

CCTC -Laura distributed copies of the CCTC guidelines for communicating with internship sites. Laura also noted that the postdoc issues will unfold very slowly because it involves state legislatures and boards.

CoA- Proposal to phase out CoA accreditation of Canadian programs. Emerging specialty areas has been controversial and difficult to define over past 10 years. Several task forces: distance education (e.g., what is the residency requirement); quality assurance in practicum training; public comment on Domain G re type of info that goes out to general public (considering attrition rates and time to complete degree); Working to standardize interpretations of what broad & general means (See website-section C-16 on implementing regulations). Working on holding an accreditation summit meeting where various players could attend. Working on proposal to add expertise (panels) to help with the review of programs and to help with workload. Beginning this April in the annual report you will be asked only about practicum hours for students applying to internship that year.  It will correspond precisely to what students put on their AAPIs.

SCP- New committee to examine trends in opening/closing of cp programs-report due in August.  Special Issue of TCP on Model Training Program in values.  Roberta added that SCP has a continuing commitment to providing Red Cross training and activities. Announced Nadya is incoming TCP editor.

TCP-Robert Carter: Impact ratings are 2nd only to American Psychologist; Increase in submission rates.  Within the next two months submission will be online.

SAG-name change from SAG to SAS (Student affiliate group of Division 17).  Requires bylaw change. Encourage students to go onto their website.

Listserve- Overview of listserve topics; reminder to get surveys approved before putting them on listserve.  19 job searches going on now.

